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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Wednesday, May 12, 2010

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Wednesday, May 12, 2010.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.   

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly, Davis.  

Commissioners Absent:   None 

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; John Schlaman, Prairie Landing Golf Club; Anna Marano, Procurement Analyst; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:   None

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of March 2010 Financial Statements

Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to provide a review of the March Financial Statements:  Total Operating Revenues overall increased 4.4% from 2009.   Total Operating Expenses overall increased 6.7% from 2009.  Net Operating Income is $306,000; a decrease of $59,000 from 2009.  Non Operating Revenue increased 9.4% overall and Non-Operating Expenses decreased 4.5% from 2009.  Total Capital Development Program overall decreased 95%.  Total Ending Cash Balance for March 2010 has increased 12% from 2009; $20.7 million.   Discussion occurred. 
Proposed Resolution 2010-1508; Award of Bid to Forty 7 Construction for the Procurement of Sealcoating Services.

Executive Director Bird asked Byron Miller to discuss the proposed bid award.  Mr. Miller explained that five (5) sealed bids were received and Forty 7 Construction was the low, responsive and responsible bidder at $17,425.  Mr. Miller advised that this amount is significantly less than the amount budgeted for this project and staff will also cover costs for conducting quality control efforts to ensure the project is successful.  He also advised that the references provided by this vendor were contacted and were acceptable.  Discussion occurred and staff recommended approval. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1508; Award of Bid to Forty 7 Construction Sealcoating Services.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1509; Award of Bid to Martin Implement Sales, Inc. for the Procurement of a 2010 Tractor with (3) Gang Flail Mowing System.

Mr. Miller advised that six (6) sealed bids were received and upon evaluation, Martin Implement Sales, Inc. was determined to be the low, responsive, responsible bidder.  

Discussion occurred and staff recommended approval. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner D​​​​onnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1509; Award of Bid to Martin Implement Sales, Inc. for the Procurement of a 2010 Tractor with (3) Gang Flail Mowing System. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1512; Award of Bid to Carrier Corporation for Procurement of Chiller Service Agreement.

Mr. Miller explained that staff solicited for a Request for Proposal (RFP) for this chiller service agreement; twelve (12) RFP’s were received and when these proposals were tabulated, two vendors were determined to be non responsive.  Carrier Corporation was the low, responsive and responsible bidder and Mr. Miller discussed the terms of the agreement.  Staff recommended approval.  

A MOTION was made by Commissioner D​​​​avis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1512; Award of Bid to Carrier Corporation of Procurement of Chiller Service Agreement. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1514; Award of Bid to FDG Electrical Services, Inc. for Electrical On-Call Services.

Mr. Miller explained that costs for these types of services have exceeded $20,000 per year and staff has determined that sealed bids are necessary for procurement of electrical services with an on-call agreement.  Mr. Miller explained the terms for this agreement and advised that two (2) sealed bids were received.   He continued that FDG Electrical Services, Inc. was determined to be the low, responsive and responsible bidder to provide electrical on-call services. 

Discussion occurred and staff recommended approval. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner D​​​​onnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1514; Award of Bid to FDG Electrical Services, Inc. for Electrical On-Call Services. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1515; Award of Bid to K.C.W. Environmental Conditioning Inc. for HVAC On-Call Services.

Mr. Miller continued to explain this On-Call Services Agreement for HVAC services.   He advised that ten (10) sealed bids were received and K.C.W. Environmental Conditioning was determined to be the low, responsive and responsible bidder.  Staff recommended approval. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner D​​​​avis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1515; Award of Bid to KCW Environmental Conditioning Inc. for HVAC On-Call Services. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1517; Disposition of Surplus Personal Property.

Byron Miller reviewed the property and equipment being recommended for disposition.  

He advised these items would be sold on eBay and staff is recommending approval. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly​ to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1517; Disposition of Surplus Personal Property. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Other Business

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 1:58 p.m. 

Approval -  June 9, 2010 Regular Board Meeting                                                       
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee

